
 City Council Report 
 

Date: June 18, 2018 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Ratification of the Emergency Installation of Fire Department Connection 
(FDC) Piping at the Centennial Parking Garage for the Parks Recreation and 
Community Facilities Department (District 4) 

 

Recommendation 
 

Council is requested to approve the emergency purchase as recommended. 
 

Parks Recreation and Community Facilities and Purchasing recommend ratifying the 
purchase from Metro Fire Equipment, Inc. at $42,305.33. 
 

Background / Discussion 
 

The contractor installed approximately 400 feet of FDC piping at the Centennial Parking 
Garage. During testing of the fire system, the original pipes were corroded and unable to 
hold water. Because of this, the fire system could not be turned back on resulting in a 
public safety issue. The system needs to be operational to meet City Fire Safety Codes. 
 

The emergency purchase was approved by the City Manager’s office as provided in the 
City Code. 
 

Purchase Information 
 

Action:  Emergency Purchase:  Immediate preservation of the public safety 
Procurement Type:  Single Quote 
Contract Number:  2018223 
Funding Source:  The purchase is funded in the Parks, Recreation and Community 

Facilities operating budget  
 
 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Provide and Install Approximately 400 Feet of New Schedule 40 Stand Piping 
and Hose Valves per Agreement No. 2018223 and Vendor’s Proposal No. 
QDB180427 
 
 Installed Price $41,148.99 
 Sales Tax $1,156.34 
 Total Contract Amount $42,305.33 

 


